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Fáilte chuig Comórtas Na mBailte  Slachtmhara Super Valu don bhliain 2022. Táimid buíoch daoibh as ucht na 
hiontrála a chur chugainn, agus guimíd gach rath ar bhúr gcuid oibre amach anseo. Adh Mór An Díseart .Thank you 
for this the second years entry to the competition by the current committee. It is good to be able to start a return to 
working in groups and good to see the level of support with strong committee numbers and volunteers to do the 
work. On visiting Dysart, the adjudicator saw the results of all the work that has gone into maintaining the village. 
You are doing good work in the area  of gathering support for actions and your use of Whatsapp shows the benefit 
of experience. The involvement of the school in design and build of a bug hotel and a planned survey of the local 
river is welcome, both projects fit in with ‘nature and biodiversity’ and will help promote the work of the tidy towns 
group for this younger generation Your map has clearly identified ongoing and new projects and was most useful on 
visiting the village.
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The sale and planned redevelopment of three buildings in the village is, as you note, a welcome prospect for the 
village and will add to the quality of the environment in the coming years. On the adjudicators visit work was 
complete on one building, the old pub and in progress in the second. The addition of accommodation at the old 
school will be a boost to the area. The planting in the boat is attractive, this area will make a good green area/space 
in coming years. The proposed planting of native trees to replace the old hedge is welcomed. Maintenance of the 
steps down to the Dysart river are noted.
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As the village is located in a rural landscape hedgerows and trees are a central aspect of the green spaces. 
Management of the hedgerows should be done with a view to promoting wildflowers in the undergrowth and to 
encourage planting of native trees in places where there are gaps, the local farmers/landowners should be 
encouraged in these actions. The proposed link to Lilliput is welcome, you might also consider how to link back to 
the old rail trail and bring cyclists through the area. The Westmeath Way is a feature of the village too and proposed 
accommodation in the village would be an attraction to walkers and cyclists, both sustainable tourism enterprises.
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The planned projects for the promotion of biodiversity and the awareness of biodiversity are good starting points for 
work in this area. The Dysart river survey will give you a sense of the water quality and the range of species living in 
the waters. A survey of hedgerows, the trees and other plants found there, and a bird survey are other ways in 
which you can identify the ways in which nature is contributing the biodiversity value of Dysart. Keep engaging with 
outside organizations on these matters and if possible, organize a talk on the river.
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which you can identify the ways in which nature is contributing the biodiversity value of Dysart. Keep engaging with 
outside organizations on these matters and if possible, organize a talk on the river.

The weekly litter picks have produced results, the village was litter free, a credit to the work of volunteers. Paths and 
the surrounds of buildings were generally tidy. Keep monitoring your litter ‘black spots’ and sorting the waste you 
collect. As the newly refurbished buildings come into use they will encourage greater pride of place in the 
community.

Well done on the actions by the committee to act sustainably. It is good to see you are not using pesticides or other 
chemicals in the management of green areas. The recycling facilities were in good order. You will need to consider 
further ways in which sustainability can be practiced in Dysart. An energy use audit of households could be a good 
starting point, what types of energy are people using and how much. It may then be possible to consider how to 
reduce energy usage. How much food is grown locally? A community garden that grows food might be a way to 
raise awareness on the possibility of producing some locally grown food.

The redevelopment of formally derelict buildings is most welcome, this will certainly add new life to the streetscape. 
Working with each household to keep up their maintenance is good, a garden competition might be a way to reward 
the good work in coming years and make people aware of the ongoing work of the Tidy Towns committee.

The approaches to Dysart were well maintained, the signage is in good order nad plantings around the signs, 
cutting of grass along the verges and maintenance of the path give a sense of a well-kept village area. Continue 
with your work on speed reduction measures. If possible, talk to other towns and villages in the area about a wider 
drive to reduce speeds and raise awareness among motorists of community concerns. Reduced speed will help 
save lives and with your plans for a cycle route to Lilliput. From a sustainability perspective it also saves energy

Sustainability – Doing more with less / Inmharthanacht - Mórán ar an mbeagán:

Tidiness and Litter Control / Slachtmhaireacht agus Rialú Bruscair:

Residential Streets & Housing Areas / Sráideanna Cónaithe & Ceantair Tithíochta:

Approach Roads, Streets & Lanes / Bóithre Isteach, Sráideanna & Lánaí:

Concluding Remarks:

Well done to the Tidy Town committee and volunteers on this your second entry to the competition. Keep planning 
and I look forward to visiting in the future.


